## Roads Committee Community Meeting

Monday October 15, 2012

Village Hall 7:00 PM

Meeting came to order at 7:05 PM.

## Attendants:

Mayor Goncy, Dawn Blakeney, Don Polyak, Ron Fenn, Dave Krock, 11 residents of the northwest corner of the Village representing Beverly, Brandywine, Grandview, and Olde Eight roads.

The meeting started with a brief discussion of when leaf pick up in the community would begin. It was suggested that since it is the current practice for branches to be picked up each Monday that the same schedule be used for leaves. Please alert the Mayor's office as soon as possible if your leaves have been left in the ditch or at the curb beyond Monday morning.

Engineer Dave Krock gave a 40 minute presentation regarding the road maintenance and ditching projects that were completed this summer. He reviewed the funding and grants processes and presented the current five year plan. A period for questions, concerns, and comments followed.

Several residents from the Beverly and Grandview Roads area expressed serious concern for the lack of water and sewer issues in their area. Mrs. Blakeney noted that there are concerns from the Sholle Dr. area regarding this as well. It has been suggested that council make this an emergency priority and a community meeting on the subject has been asked for. Mr. Polyak will add this item to the Finance meeting agenda so a date can be set.

These same residents expressed concern regarding blighted properties and septic systems in their area and asked direction of where to turn as their continued complaints to the Summit County Health Department have gone unanswered. They have been directed to the zoning inspector, and the Mayor has assured them that a meeting with the City of Stow will be forthcoming regarding both building and zoning inspection services.

Respectfully submitted Dawn M. Blakeney, Chair